

Dear Sir

I wish to lodge my objection to the proposed housing development on greenbelt land around Lymm.

I am a Lymm resident of Years now. My wife and I chose Lymm for many reasons, but mostly for the future of our family. Lymm is now a large village separate from Warrington, but retains its individual character because of the strong sense of community, heritage and it is surrounded by protected Greenbelt land that cannot be built on.

Building a large housing estate will bring noise, pollution, traffic and chaos to the quiet home my wife and I chose to raise our family in.

My biggest concern is the affect this proposed expansion of our village will have on the children.

I know that all of the primary schools are full, and Lymm High School is completely over-subscribed. There was a second Secondary School in the village, but it was closed and land sold off to developers for housing, before we came to the village.

Regarding social services it is very difficult to get a doctor's appointment as it is,

here are no dentists in Lymm taking on NHS adults. The baby clinics have now closed, and even the library is under threat. There are no banks left in the village, and the main post office closed a few months ago.

Regarding roads, each morning the village becomes dangerous and completely congested as hundreds of cars and buses take kids to the High School. There are too many cars parked on the narrow roadsides, meaning 2 directional traffic flow is impossible. Building 500 more homes will certainly bring more young families, more cars, more pressure on our social services and roads.

Building these unwanted and unnecessary houses on our protected greenbelt is not acceptable. I do not accept that we need more people in Lymm, or even in Warrington.

I believe the proposed development plan is just a money making exercise. Building desirable but expensive homes, in the more well-off areas will attract wealthy families from out of the area, who will pay lots of tax, without using many of the social services. Young Warrington families will not be able to afford these homes.

If new homes need to be built, build them on brownfield sites, or in places that will not lose their identity and character. Build them in places that need more people,

desire the influx and investment, that can cope with more people. Please leave Lymm, and our greenbelt intact.

Yours faithfully

